ABBA'S DELIGHT

Established April 2008 Daniel Mingo, Min. Director

An Exodus International Applicant Ministry

Ministry Newsletter Dec 2009 P O Box 991752 Louisville, KY 40269

THIS MONTH'S MEDITATION SCRIPTURE: For a child will be born to us, a son will be given to us; and the government will rest on His shoulders; and His name will be called Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Eternal Father, Prince of Peace. There will be no end to the increase of His government or of peace, on the throne of David and over his kingdom, to establish it and uphold it with justice and righteousness, from then on and forevermore. The zeal of the Lord of hosts will accomplish this. Isaiah 9:6,7

"Let Every Heart Prepare Him Room..."

Joy to the world. The Lord is come!
Let earth receive her King.
Let every heart prepare Him room.
And heaven and nature sing,
And heaven and nature sing,
And heaven, and heaven and nature sing.

During the Advent season when Christians look forward to the celebration of the birth of the Christ-child, we are invited to reflect on this wonderful gift Father has extended to us: Jesus, the only begotten Son, the Word made flesh, the babe in the manger. But if this image of the Christ is the only one we reflect on, we are short changing ourselves by not considering Him in His fullness. We must be able to encounter Him during this celebration time as Lord and King, the Prince of Peace. In Isaiah's prophecy above, he foretells the coming of the Christ in His governmental role, and in His power.

The composer of "Joy to the World" seems to capture the need to remind the earth to receive her coming King. And then, also emphasizes the responsibility of every individual to prepare his/her own heart to receive our King. As I work on this in my own life, I must resist the temptation to compartmentalize this receiving of my King into my life. I readily welcome Him as King into certain areas, but even after almost 40 years of yielding to His will and ways, I have to confess that there are still rooms in my heart where I am not ready completely and forever to relinquish my position on the throne.

Even now, as I am writing this Newsletter, the Holy Spirit is reminding me through situations with ones whom Father has put me in relationship, that I need to make room for Jesus on a throne on which He's not currently sitting. That doesn't mean I need to scoot over for us both to enjoy the comfort of the throne. I need to step down, relinquish my "rights" to be on that seat, finding my place of service to Him in those situations, and be faithful and obedient to His wishes, even though my flesh wants to vie for position. In

the recovery workbook that I've used for about 10 years now, at the end of each lesson there is an affirmation to repeat 5 times. The appropriate one here is, "I am not God; God is God." "I am not G

Year of Fruitfulness

At the beginning of 2009, as I was seeking the Lord for a word about the ministry for the new year, He said it would be a year of fruitfulness. As I look back on what has been accomplished in Abba's Delight over the last twelve months, I can easily see the reality of what He spoke. I am grateful to Father for His faithfulness in bringing His word to pass. Our Overcomers Support Group has increased its numbers in 2009. It had taken some time off this year, but we plan to resume meeting again in the first month of 2010. Our Family & Friends Support Group kicked off early in the year and has increased its core since the beginning. Our Board of Directors has grown as Father has lain on my heart different ones to approach about serving in this capacity. Through the generosity of our Newsletter readers, funds came in throughout the year that enabled me to continue my ongoing education and sowing into relationships within the Exodus International network of ministries at the annual Freedom Conference at Wheaton College in Illinois this past summer. And the Newsletter readership itself has increased in 2009 as well. Father has blessed Abba's Delight and its mission, and we (the participants, the Board and myself) are truly grateful.

Year End Contributions

There are less than two weeks left for those who still wish to make a final year-end, tax-deductible, contribution. Any gift received at our above P O Box that is post-marked on or before December 31, 2009 will be eligible for inclusion in your '09 taxes. Thank you for your great generosity this year and for considering Abba's Delight now.

MERRY CHRISTMAS & HAPPY NEW YEAR TO YOU ALL

Now unto Him who is able to keep you from stumbling and to make you stand in the presence of His glory blameless with great joy, to the only God our Savior, through Jesus Christ our Lord, be glory, majesty, dominion and authority, before all time and now and forever. Amen. Jude 24, 25